
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 11th 

November 2021 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  Mr Subramanian 

  Cllrs Brock, Harris, Laughton 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mrs 

Godfrey, Clerk Mr Rickett, FO Mrs Rickett 

  Cllr Rainbow 

 

Minutes of the previous meetings were signed as true and correct records after 

amendments, 23rd October “turn right into Radley Road” was added and 14th November 

“owned by NCC leased by School” added 

 

Declaration of Councillors interests 

  None 

 

Village Hall 

  Heating – we have had a quote for 3 oil filled radiators, temperature control – 

approx. £3000 

  Over head heater options were – 2 x2-3 kilowatt £232 each 

           6 x1.5 kilowatt £143 each 

  With a push button control for 1 hour 

  Agreed unanimously to go with 3 oil filled radiators, but to comply with 

financial regulations, we will strive to get 2 more quotes, but are under time restriction as we 

would like them done by Christmas. Mrs Godfrey to ask her electrician and the clerk to find 

another  

  Fire regulations – clerk to contact fire brigade and see if someone can advise us 

  Mrs Herbert thanked for cleaning the kitchen 

  It was commented that the WI had not been thanked for weeding the carpark, 

but it was pointed out that they had been thanked in the Village News 

 

Gateway signs 

  £500 had been received from Cllr Laughton to go towards the signs 

 

Allotments 

  Awaiting reply from STWA 

 

Roads and hedges 

  The hedge at Halam Lodge is over hanging the pavement, this is being dealt 

with. Clerk to contact Mr J Bust, about overhanging hedge 

  A quote has been received for £2800 for an interactive cross roads sign on 

Halam Hill, the PC would have to fund this. Clerk to Contact Dawn Smith NCC to find out 

who would maintain it. Agreed to put in the Village News to get public opinion 

 

 

 

 



Bus shelter 

  We have received a letter from NCC querying the ownership of the bus shelter.  

They are under the impression that they own it. Mr Bust spoke to them, when they were seen 

working on the roof and said his would get it clarified as to who owned it.  The PC built it in 

the 1960’s but have nothing in writing and as it is on NCC land, we decided as there are no 

records, we will assume it is NCC property and will inform them of this 

 

Dog bin 

  The new bin has arrived and the Clerk and Mr Paris will see about putting it up 

  Clerk to check that the bin on Radley Road is being emptied twice a week 

 

Christmas tree 

  Clerk and Chairman to put up 

 

Open meeting 

  Nothing raised 

 

Planning 

  Holbeck Lodge 4 Manor Fields 

  Replace wooden double glazed windows within the house with UPVC windows 

and replace side and back door 

  Supported unanimously 

 

Planning decisions 

  Fairfield House – NSDC grant householder application 

 

  The PC were informed that Uno Cottage The Turnpike had their appeal upheld 

and could go ahead with their planning 

 

Finance 

  New dog bin       167.60 

  Mr Bevans “tempting Fete” from cllr Laughton  300.00 

  All agreed unanimously  

 

Date of next meeting 

  Thursday 9th December 2021 at 7.30pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm 


